
 

 
 

 

1800 171 386 Community information line open 24 hours 

linewidemetro@transport.nsw.gov.au  

Sydney Metro City & Southwest, PO Box K659, Haymarket NSW 1240 

If you need an interpreter, contact TIS National on 131 450 and ask them to call 1800 171 386 

 

 

Notification - Power supply upgrade 
February 2021  

Sydney Metro is Australia’s biggest public transport project. 

Services started in May 2019 in the city’s North West with a train every four minutes in the peak. Metro rail will be extended 

into the CBD and beyond to Bankstown in 2024. There will be new CBD metro railway stations underground at Martin 

Place, Pitt Street and Barangaroo and new metro platforms at Central. 

In 2024, Sydney will have 31 metro railway stations and a 66 km standalone metro railway system – the biggest urban 

rail project in Australian history. There will be ultimate capacity for a metro train every two minutes in each direction under 

the Sydney city centre. The upgrade of the T3 Bankstown Line to metro standards between Sydenham and Bankstown 

received planning approval on 19 December 2018.  

In February, bulk power supply construction from Canterbury to Campsie will be on hold while we wait for materials to be 

delivered. We will return in the coming months to complete work on the cable bridge in the park, cable installation and 

connection to the existing Ausgrid substation in Hughes Park and the new traction substation in the rail corridor near 

Campsie Station. We will write to you again before we resume work.  

Location What you will see 

Pat O’Conner 

Reserve  and 

Hughes Park  

 

• Our compound in Hughes Park will remain in place 

• Some barriers will remain in place in Pat O’Conner Reserve.  

 

Keeping you informed  

If you have any questions about the bulk power supply route please contact us and ask for Grace, or email 

LinewideMetro@transport.nsw.gov.au. You can contact us on 1800 171 386 (24 hour community information line).  

Thank you for your cooperation while we complete this essential work. 

 

mailto:LinewideMetro@transport.nsw.gov.au

